
TWO ROCKS SEA WRACK 
COMMUNITY SURVEY

OUTCOMES
Excess sea wrack (seagrass and seaweed) often 
accumulates along Two Rocks Beach, immediately 
south of the Two Rocks Marina. 

Feedback was sought from the community to help 
inform the City of Wanneroo’s decision on the 
preferred option to manage the sea wrack.

A community survey was undertaken between  
20 December 2022 and 28 February 2023.

Find out more at 
wanneroo.wa.gov.au

of respondents agreed or 
strongly agreed that the 
City should investigate 
the development of a 
community sea wrack 
collection point. 

of respondents agreed or 
strongly agreed that the 
City should investigate 
burying the sea wrack in 
front of the dune to create 
a foredune. 

of respondents disagreed 
or strongly disagreed that 
the City should do nothing 
and let the sea wrack clear 
naturally. 

NEXT STEPS
The City will investigate all 
necessary approvals and safety 
requirements for the development 
of a Sea Wrack Community 
Collection Point.

Following advice from the 
Department of Transport, the City 
plans to bury any excess sea 
wrack, that is not collected by the 
community, in front of the existing 
dune system.

This will create a foredune, 
promoting the growth of dune 
vegetation. This will improve 
biodiversity in the area and provide 
additional coastal protection.

This approach ensures that the sea wrack 
remains within the local ecosystem 
which limits the disruption to the existing 
nutrient cycle.
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98 COMMUNITY MEMBERS RESPONDED TO THE  
SURVEY 78% WERE TWO ROCKS RESIDENTS. 

The survey sought the community’s 
input on various options of action 
regarding the sea wrack.


